
 
 
From: Fiona Quinn (Housing) <Fiona.Quinn@housing.gov.ie>  
Sent: 11 April 2022 15:40 
To: Kathy Quinn <kathy.quinn@dublincity.ie>; finoff@dublincity.ie 
Cc: Lorraine O'Donoghue (Housing) <Lorraine.O'Donoghue@housing.gov.ie>; Fintan Moran 
<fintan.moran@dublincity.ie>; John Flanagan <john.flanagan@dublincity.ie> 
Subject: RE: Funding for Roads Maintenance - Dublin City Council 
 
 
Noted Kathy. As I said earlier, while road funding is solely a matter for the Department of Transport 
who have responsibility at Government level for that function, we remain available to discuss with 
you again where issues remain that might require our assistance, as always.  
 
Kind regards, 
 
Fiona 
 
 
From: Kathy Quinn <kathy.quinn@dublincity.ie>  
Sent: Monday 11 April 2022 14:51 
To: Fiona Quinn (Housing) <Fiona.Quinn@housing.gov.ie>; finoff@dublincity.ie 
Cc: Lorraine O'Donoghue (Housing) <Lorraine.O'Donoghue@housing.gov.ie>; Fintan Moran 
<fintan.moran@dublincity.ie>; John Flanagan <john.flanagan@dublincity.ie> 
Subject: RE: Funding for Roads Maintenance - Dublin City Council 
 
CAUTION: This eMail originated from outside your organisation and the BTS Managed Desktop service. Do not click on 

any links or open any attachments unless you recognise the sender or are expecting the email and know that the content is 
safe.  If you are in any doubt, please contact the OGCIO IT Service Desk at help.it@per.gov.ie 
 

Fiona 
  
Thanks for the reply.  I disagree with you that there is no benefit to you or your team attending the 
meeting, on the basis of information you have exchanged with the Department of Transport.  I firmly 
believe that you would benefit and therefore the issue would progress, from the information 
exchange at the meeting. 
  
That said, I recognise that you have indicated that you will not be participating in the meeting.  You 
will be aware that a previous meeting was held on this issue (24th February 2022) for which an 
invitation was issued to the Department of Housing but at which no nominee from your Department 
attended.  There was agreement among those attending that meeting that the participation of the 
Department of Housing was necessary to further progress being made so as to secure a jointly held 
more developed understanding of the issue.   
  
Your decision to decline to participate in the process will be brought to the attention of the 
Chairman and members of Dublin City Council’s Finance Strategic Policy Committee, which has 
oversight of this matter. 
  
Regards 
  
Kathy 
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Kathy Quinn FCPFA 
Leas-Phríomhfheidhmeannach  

Comhairle Cathrach Bhaile Átha Cliath| Bloc 1, Urlár 8, Oifigí na Cathartha| An Ché 
Adhmaid, Baile Átha Cliath 8| D08 X544 
Oifigeach Poiblí Ainmnithe faoin Acht um Brústocaireacht a Rialáil  

  
Deputy Chief Executive 
Dublin City Council| Block 1, Floor 8, Civic Offices| Wood Quay, Dublin 8| D08 X544 
Designated Public Official under the Regulation of Lobbying Act  
 

T 222 2102, 222 2103 |  086 606 99 33 |   kathy.quinn@dublincity.ie |  www.dublincity.ie 

 

Smaoinigh ar an timpeallacht sula ndéanann tú an ríomhphost seo a phriontáil 
Please consider the Environment before printing this mail.                                                                  
  
Séanadh Ríomhphoist/Email Disclaimer: 
Tá an r-phost seo agus aon chomhaid a sheoltar leis faoi rún agus tá siad beartaithe le húsáid ag an 
seolaí amháin. 
This e-mail and any files transmitted with it are confidential and are intended solely for use by the 
addressee. 
 
Ceart chun Dícheangal 
Cé go mb’fhéidir go n-oirfeadh sé domsa, áfach, ríomhphoist a sheoladh lasmuigh de mo ghnáthuaireanta 
oibre, nílim ag  súil le freagra nó gníomh uaitse lasmuigh de d’uaireanta oibre féin. 
Right to Disconnect 
Please note, while it may suit me to send emails outside my normal working hours, I do not expect a response or 
action from you outside your own working hours. 

  
From: Fiona Quinn (Housing) <Fiona.Quinn@housing.gov.ie>  
Sent: 11 April 2022 12:52 
To: Kathy Quinn <kathy.quinn@dublincity.ie>; finoff@dublincity.ie 
Cc: Lorraine O'Donoghue (Housing) <Lorraine.O'Donoghue@housing.gov.ie>; Fintan Moran 
<fintan.moran@dublincity.ie>; John Flanagan <john.flanagan@dublincity.ie> 
Subject: RE: Funding for Roads Maintenance - Dublin City Council 
  
Thanks for your good wishes, Kathy; I am very much looking forward to working with the sector 
again. 
  
I note from the earlier engagements on this that it is the issue of LPT that the D/Transport wishes to 
have clarity on from us and you can be reassured that the Department has recently engaged and will 
continue to engage with the Department of Transport to ensure that they have full awareness of the 
situation regarding LPT funding, which is where we can add to the understanding. It is important to 
re-iterate that it is not possible for this Department to supplement roads funding, or indeed any 
other programme not within our policy remit, and your efforts to secure additional funding for this 
specific matter are therefore best discussed directly with the Department of Transport.  
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We would be happy to discuss with you again where issues remain that might require our assistance; 
hopefully the information we provided to the D/Transport in respect of LPT might have brought 
greater clarity on that situation. 
  
Best regards, 
Fiona 
  
  
From: Kathy Quinn <kathy.quinn@dublincity.ie>  
Sent: Monday 11 April 2022 12:07 
To: Fiona Quinn (Housing) <Fiona.Quinn@housing.gov.ie>; finoff@dublincity.ie 
Cc: Lorraine O'Donoghue (Housing) <Lorraine.O'Donoghue@housing.gov.ie>; Fintan Moran 
<fintan.moran@dublincity.ie>; John Flanagan <john.flanagan@dublincity.ie> 
Subject: RE: Funding for Roads Maintenance - Dublin City Council 
  
CAUTION: This eMail originated from outside your organisation and the BTS Managed Desktop service. Do not click on 

any links or open any attachments unless you recognise the sender or are expecting the email and know that the content is 
safe.  If you are in any doubt, please contact the OGCIO IT Service Desk at help.it@per.gov.ie 
  

Fiona 
  
Thanks for the response, congratulations on your recent move and I hope you are keeping well.   
  
With respect, I suggest that there is much for your Department to be informed by through 
attendance at the meeting.  There are key fundamentals in the Roads Work Programme which are 
not funded through the LPT financed grant or otherwise.  The Department of Transport have 
specifically stated that they require the involvement of Department of Housing to reach a consensus 
on this issue. 
  
I have no doubt that you and your team are busy and have many commitments.  However I firmly 
believe that your attendance or the attendance of your nominee at the meeting is necessary in order 
to progress this matter. 
  
I hope that you can reconsider the Department’s involvement and confirm your participation in 
considering this important funding issue. 
  
Regards 
  
Kathy 
  

 
  

Kathy Quinn FCPFA 
Leas-Phríomhfheidhmeannach  

Comhairle Cathrach Bhaile Átha Cliath| Bloc 1, Urlár 8, Oifigí na Cathartha| An Ché 
Adhmaid, Baile Átha Cliath 8| D08 X544 
Oifigeach Poiblí Ainmnithe faoin Acht um Brústocaireacht a Rialáil  
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Deputy Chief Executive 
Dublin City Council| Block 1, Floor 8, Civic Offices| Wood Quay, Dublin 8| D08 X544 
Designated Public Official under the Regulation of Lobbying Act  
 

T 222 2102, 222 2103 |  086 606 99 33 |   kathy.quinn@dublincity.ie |  www.dublincity.ie 

 

Smaoinigh ar an timpeallacht sula ndéanann tú an ríomhphost seo a phriontáil 
Please consider the Environment before printing this mail.                                                                  
  
Séanadh Ríomhphoist/Email Disclaimer: 
Tá an r-phost seo agus aon chomhaid a sheoltar leis faoi rún agus tá siad beartaithe le húsáid ag an 
seolaí amháin. 
This e-mail and any files transmitted with it are confidential and are intended solely for use by the 
addressee. 
 
Ceart chun Dícheangal 
Cé go mb’fhéidir go n-oirfeadh sé domsa, áfach, ríomhphoist a sheoladh lasmuigh de mo ghnáthuaireanta 
oibre, nílim ag  súil le freagra nó gníomh uaitse lasmuigh de d’uaireanta oibre féin. 
Right to Disconnect 
Please note, while it may suit me to send emails outside my normal working hours, I do not expect a response or 
action from you outside your own working hours. 

  
From: Fiona Quinn (Housing) <Fiona.Quinn@housing.gov.ie>  
Sent: 11 April 2022 11:48 
To: finoff@dublincity.ie 
Cc: Lorraine O'Donoghue (Housing) <Lorraine.O'Donoghue@housing.gov.ie>; Kathy Quinn 
<kathy.quinn@dublincity.ie> 
Subject: RE: Funding for Roads Maintenance - Dublin City Council 
  
Mary,  
  
We are not available to attend this week but are happy for the meeting to proceed without us, given 
that the Department does not have a specific role in respect of this funding stream. We will ensure 
that the D/Transport is aware of the latest position in respect of LPT. 
  
Regards, 
Fiona 
  
  
From: finoff@dublincity.ie <finoff@dublincity.ie>  
Sent: Friday 8 April 2022 14:29 
To: Fiona Quinn (Housing) <Fiona.Quinn@housing.gov.ie> 
Cc: Lorraine O'Donoghue (Housing) <Lorraine.O'Donoghue@housing.gov.ie>; Lorraine O'Donoghue 
(Housing) <Lorraine.O'Donoghue@housing.gov.ie>; Kathy Quinn <kathy.quinn@dublincity.ie> 
Subject: FW: Funding for Roads Maintenance - Dublin City Council 
  
CAUTION: This eMail originated from outside your organisation and the BTS Managed Desktop service. Do not click on 

any links or open any attachments unless you recognise the sender or are expecting the email and know that the content is 
safe.  If you are in any doubt, please contact the OGCIO IT Service Desk at help.it@per.gov.ie 
  

Good afternoon Fiona, 
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I wonder could you advise please if you would be agreeable to meet (or send a representative) to 
the above meeting on Wednesday, 13th April at 9,30am ( via Microsoft Teams) as per the below 
email request. 
  
I have this date confirmed in the calendars of  the team from the Department of Transport and 
Dublin City Council as detailed below. 
  
I would appreciated if you might come back to me on this at your earliest convenience. 
  
  
Best regards, 
  
Mary 
  
  
Mary Curran | PA to the Head of Finance | Finance Secretariat 
  
Comhairle Cathrach Bhaile Átha Cliath | Roinn Airgeadais | Block 1, Floor 8, Oifigí na Cathrach, Baile Átha 
Cliath 8, | 
Dublin City Council | Finance Department | Block 1, Floor 8, Civic Offices, Dublin 8 |  
  
T. 222 2102/2103 | E. mary.curran@dublincity.ie | www.dublincity.ie 
  
  
  
  
  
From: finoff@dublincity.ie <finoff@dublincity.ie>  
Sent: Tuesday 29 March 2022 15:15 
To: 'fiona.quinn@housing.gov.ie' <fiona.quinn@housing.gov.ie> 
Cc: 'lorraine.odonoghue@housing.gov.ie' <lorraine.odonoghue@housing.gov.ie>; 
'lorraine.odonoghue@housing.gov.ie' <lorraine.odonoghue@housing.gov.ie>; Kathy Quinn 
<kathy.quinn@dublincity.ie> 
Subject: Funding for Roads Maintenance - Dublin City Council 
  
Good afternoon Fiona, 
  
I write to you this afternoon with a request, from Kathy Quinn, Head of Finance and Deputy Chief 
Executive, Dublin City Council, John Flanagan, City Engineer and Assistant Chief Executive, Dublin 
City Council and Chair of the Dublin City Council Finance Strategic Policy Committee, Cllr Séamas 
McGrattan,  for representation from your Department at a meeting with representatives from the 
Department of Transport and DCC regarding the above matter. 
  
I have attached correspondence for your information including an email to Mary Hurley’s office 
which includes correspondence to and from Dominic Mullaney,  Department of Transport.  The DCC 
team met with the DOT team on 24th February to discuss the matter (minutes attached).  A 
representative from your Department to attend was sought.   A follow up meeting is proposed with 
the inclusion of representation from your Department. 
  
I have engaged with Dominic Mullaney and the following times are available for the DCC and DOT 
teams to meet if you can advise of your availability please or a representative to attend: 
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Friday 8th April 12 noon to 1pm or 
Wednesday 13th April 9.30am  to 10.30am 
  
The meeting will be for one hour via Microsoft Teams if you advise please at your earliest 
opportunity. 
  
Best regards, 
  
Mary 
  
  
Mary Curran | Senior Staff Officer | Finance Secretariat 
  
Comhairle Cathrach Bhaile Átha Cliath | Roinn Airgeadais | Block 1, Floor 8, Oifigí na Cathrach, Baile Átha 
Cliath 8, | 
Dublin City Council | Finance Department | Block 1, Floor 8, Civic Offices, Dublin 8 |  
  
T. 222 2102/2103 | E. mary.curran@dublincity.ie | www.dublincity.ie 
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